

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen re: Liquor Licenses
held on Wednesday February 4, 2020

Present were:

James A. MacDonald
Sarah E. MacDonald
John Bethany, Chair Planning Board
John Sisson, Community Develop Director
Nancy Baker, Assistant Town Manager
______________________________________________________________________

Mr. MacDonald stated that just over a year ago the Town had a significant number of compliance failures from the liquor establishments. Mr. MacDonald added that there were about 30, over a period of a year and a half.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that in Norfolk County, Dedham ranks 7th, with 53 licenses. 

Mr. MacDonald introduced Nancy Baker, Assistant Town Manager and Community Development Director John Sisson.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that Sarah MacDonald would be joining the discussion shortly and Dimitria Sullivan is attending the School Committee Meeting.  Dennis Teehan and Dennis Guilfoyle will hopefully be able to stop by at some point.


Mr. MacDonald gave the following information

· 35 Restaurant licenses
· 29 All alcoholic
· 6 Wine and Malt
· 6 Club Licenses
· 3 Hotels
· 10 Package Stores (5 – Beer and Wine and 5 - All Alcohol)

Mr. MacDonald stated that out of the 53 licenses the Town has, 19 are legislative or petition, including the original ones for Legacy Place with 4 being authorized but not issued, 2 at the Plaza1 at Chili’s and 1 at the Mother brook on High Street. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that there is legislation pending for 6 at legacy place, 3 Wine and Malt and 3 all Alcohol, Big Bear Café’ and the Grateful Dedham Diner. Mr. MacDonald informed all that they received a response back from the legislature asking the board to accept a modification, which was to remove the $5000 fee which goes to the Towns Economic Development Fund. The BOS did not accept that recommendation. Mr. MacDonald stated that those licenses are still being considered.

Mr. MacDonald stated that State Treasurer Goldberg put together an ABCC task force to prepare a report. Mr. MacDonald added that he would like to read a few statements from the report and the many meetings that took place.  

Mr. MacDonald read a few statements from the report.

Quota System Concerns Increase/decrease number of licenses

Massachusetts operates under a quota system designed to control the number of liquor licenses in each Town that “opts in” and 315 out of 351 did that.

Mr. MacDonald introduced John Bethany, Chair Planning Board,  
Other Planning Board Members:

Michael Podolski, Jay O’Brien, Jim McGrail and Jessica Porter had prior engagements.

Mr. Bethany stated that he is present to talk about what the Planning Board’s observations have been over the years, regarding developments which would include establishments that sought liquor licenses. 

Questions from the attendees. 

1) Anne Francis –  use to own Oscar’s 
Boston Beer Ventures

Ms. Francis stated that there are private licenses that are owned by those particular Businesses and are assets to those Businesses and sold with the Business.

Mr. MacDonald added that the license is considered an asset to those Business, however they don’t own the asset. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying in order for them to transfer the license to somebody else, they need regulatory by the Local Licensing Authority and then the ABCC.

Mr. MacDonald stated that if there is an existing License in a location, it is very difficult to deny.

2) Ethan Solomon – land use Planner with the Wilder Company.
Mr. Solomon stated the Wilder Company is the land lord of the Dedham Mall.

Mr. Solomon added that their leasing efforts is critical to us to try to get restaurants to our center. Mr. Solomon stated that the thing that is a challenge for us, is that the quota is reached and we can’t get a lease with our tenants without a liquor license. Mr. Solomon continued, saying it is critical to their success to have restaurants and additional licenses.

3) David Webster – Federal Realty Investment Trust, Dedham Plaza

Liquor licenses are critical to finding good tenants and improving the quality/Caliber of businesses. Mr. Webster continued, saying that they are looking forward to finding tenants for the 2 licenses they have. Mr. Webster informed all that they are hamstrung by mixed use moratorium. My Webster compared retail and restaurant revenue. (All restaurant income is taxable and the Town benefits. Mr. Webster informed all that they have had significant interest in the plaza from National and Regional establishments. Mr. Webster stated that he appreciates the Town being proactive.

4) Chris Boyce – WS Development (Legacy Place)

Mr. Boyce stated that Legacy has 6 licenses pending with the Legislature and there is an evolution in retail and not just in bars and restaurants. Mr. Boyce stated that they have Muse Paint Bar, Handle Bars and the like. Mr. Boyce suggested that the Town target areas that would benefit economically by licenses. Mr. Boyce continued saying that he is interested in the timeline for this.

5) Peter Zahka – Atty.

Attorney Zahka informed all that he has represented a number of licensees, developers and has sponsored articles. Attorney Zahka stated that no longer is it just restaurants seeking pouring licenses (i.e. Hair Salons). Attorney Zahka Stated that the thought processshould be broader that “Pouring” as restaurant only. Attorney Zahka added that liquor licenses are critical to the vibrancy of Dedham Square. Attorney Zahka continued, saying that “Site Specific” licenses limit the use of the license to that address. Attorney Zahka stated that it could be a long time before that license is re-issued if it stays Site Specific. Attorney Zahka suggested that the Town do a survey of the Mall, the Plaza, Legacy Place, Dedham Square, etc. as to the need but not limiting to a specific address. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that if an Article is put forward, for Town Meeting to consider he believes that it will not be site specific.  

Mr. Bethany stated that it sounds like the challenge for the business community is to convince TMM’s to support additional licenses. Mr. Bethany feels that the business community needs to get involved and show TMM’s why additional licenses are good for the Town. Mr. Bethany wondered if the business community has a plan for outreach to TMM’s that this is a need; is good for the Town and economic development.

6) John Grasso – Half Way Café’

Mr. Grasso stated that nothing stays the same and informed all that he purchased the café ‘in 1990 for almost $250,000 (more than the business was making at that time).  Mr. Grasso continued, saying that in 1994 he was offered $425,000 for their license by Bugaboo Creek. Mr. Grasso added that the last 10 years have been challenging, He added that he just refinanced and the bank didn’t even ask them to pledge license. Mr. Grasso stated that they are “all chasing the same buck.”

Ms. MacDonald joined the meeting.

7) Carla Foley – former restaurant owner

Ms. Foley stated that she believes there 14 licenses near her home. Ms. Foley added that during the recession, one of her restaurants went from $1.8mil to $1.2mil.

8) Amy Haelsen		 - Executive Director – Dedham Square Circle

Ms. Haelsen stated if you drive to Dedham Square, or Legacy Place or up and down Route 1 on a Friday or Saturday night all the spots are busy, with lines out the door. Ms. Haelsen added that she is not convinced that we could oversaturate the Town. Ms. Haelsen agrees that retail establishments in different venues are now seeking licenses. Ms. Haelsen stated that this is all about re-inventing oneself.																		9) John Sisson – Community and Economic Development.

Mr. Sisson stated that 4 years ago, the Planning Board changed the Zoning for brewing, etc.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Town of Dedham was proactive in bringing one of the largest manufacturers of spirits, MS Walker to Dedham. Mr. MacDonald informed all that MS Walker had lost its land in Somerville by eminent domain and Dedham was able to get them to move their operations to Dedham.

This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the BOS Meeting RE: Liquor Licenses, held on Feb 4, 2020, which minutes were approved on June 4, 2020.

Meeting ended at 8pm.																					
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